CSTA Executive Committee/Work Session – Feb 22, 2017
The meeting was called to order at 5:30 P.M. by the president, Louise McMinn.

Attendance: there were ten board members in attendance.  See attached spreadsheet.

Finances: there were no questions about the financial reports sent by Treasurer Pat DeCoster.

Louise introduced the new board members: Mary Pat Coburn (Middlesex County) and Betty Hagymari (Litchfield County).

Board meeting calendar: there was a discussion concerning next year’s calendar of board meetings. Crystal Caouette suggested that we need a full board meeting every month to get through all the business needed to meet our goals.  Rachael Manzer remarked that we need to keep the NGSS standards in mind when planning meetings.  We have several trainers on the board.  It was agreed that devoting the summer meeting to NGSS would be a good idea.  (Note: the summer meeting is usually two full days in August when the board can spend more time on long range planning, training new board members, etc.)
Betty Hagymari suggested that some meetings, perhaps three per year could be online, rather than face-to-face.  This should be feasible, but we need someone to organize the meetings.

Mary Pat Coburn stated that most of the work should be done in committees, which then report at board meetings.  While the board is responsible for policy, it is wasteful to spend board time on details that can be handles by smaller committees.

The election committee should have a slate ready in March or April.

National Youth Science Camp: Terry Contant has sent information to superintendents and principals.  This camp, held in West Virginia, provides many activities useful for students planning a career in science, including a trip to Washington D.C.  It is open to graduating seniors and is free to participants.  So far, there are no applicants.  The deadline is March first.  Unfortunately, many eligible students have summer jobs which prevent their attending such a camp.
Publications: Ray Delehant reported that he needs contributions to the newsletter and the journal.

Website.  The remainder of the meeting was devoted to the new website.  Louise McMinn and Diane Hart showed what is on the website so far.  They explained that board members can have access to all or parts of the administrative pages on the site.  Board members may require “read only” privileges on certain parts of the site – to avoid changing information by accident.  For example, county reps could access the membership database, sort by county, and obtain contact information for the members in their own county.  

In other cases, it would be necessary for board members to be able to edit pages in order add information, which requires a different level of access.
Louise and Diane will need help in transferring info from the old website to the new one. Much of the material needs little or no change from what has been on the old website.  Board members are invited to volunteer for this task.

Contact Louise concerning what access you will need.

The meeting adjourned at 7:30 P.M.
Respectfully submitted,

Betty Catelli, Secretary

